New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

June 7, 2010
New Buffalo Borough Council met in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church, meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.

Present were council members – Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, Paul Krieger, Dave Lesher, and John Johnson.
Also present were Janice Crouse, Karen Ersoz, Helen Freet, Louetta Geist, Dan Balthaser, Brian Bonner, Mike Holler, Carol Holler, Ron Senior, and Sally Lesher.
The minutes from May 10th were read, upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dave Lesher, the Minutes for May 10th were approved.

Comments from Visitors include: 
Ron Senior stated project is going well. First bore is complete behind Ersoz property. 

Karen Ersoz presented a letter to Council with issues she would like to see corrected and resolved. Letter was given to each Board Member and copy is on file with Borough paperwork for the sewer project.

Ron Senior will review issues the week of June 7 and will make sure that these issues are corrected and resolved. Karen Ersoz also stated that she would like the felled trees to be placed back on her property and Ron Senior said he would make sure that happens.

Ted Engle informed Council that he is not pleased with the appearance of the roof on the Control Building. He is not sure how to resolve this issue at this point. He does not feel it matches the borough building roof by the playground. The work on the roof was subbed out to a contractor.

PCCOG:

Dan Balthaser stated the next meeting is in November.

Street Committee:

Paul Krieger asked secretary for the contact information for Rick Levan. This is the man from the state that had originally walked Mill Street and went over the specs for fixing it. Secretary will give Paul information this coming week of June 7th.

Playground:

The playground was inspected by insurance company and determined that the tree/bush that is half in the playground and half out at the front corner fence will need to be removed. 

Ordinances/Ordinance Violations:

New committee established to make sure zoning procedures are up to date and followed. Mike Holler has suggestions for same. Committee will consist of Mike Holler, Paul Krieger, and John Johnson.

Ted Engle asked for a copy of the letter that was sent certified to Mike & Stephanie Foster. He will hand deliver a copy of this letter to both and file with the District Justice if nothing is resolved by speaking to them. Ted will do this after his vacation in July.

Brian Bonner will combine Sweetland payment sheets for borough in a format that is better to understand % amounts, completed, and totals.

Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dave Lesher, the Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dave Lesher, the bill list was approved.
Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by John Johnson, council adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia A Raudensky Bierma, Secretary
